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Reed-Cooke Neighborhood Association
Minutes of the General Monthly Meeting
Thursday, October 22, 2020, 7:00 pm; held by internet Zoom
Attending: Nick Roland, Bill King, Fiona Clem, Steve McKevitt, Japer Bowles, Ernest Springs, J.I. Swiderski, Romaine Johnson, Yonah Bromber, Hope Richardson. 











    DRAFT
RCNA President Nick Roland welcomed everyone, and called the meeting to order.   
The following items were taken up at this meeting:  
1. The Minutes of the September 24 RCNA General Meeting were approved.

2. Treasurer’s Report.  Treasurer Bill King reported that RCNA currently had $8681 in its general checking account, and $3421 in its COVID Relief account.   * At the Board Meeting of Oct 20, the following expenses were allocated: $175 to renew the association P O Box (approved at the Sept 24 General Meeting).  $150 for Halloween candy for Oct 31.  And $150 for snacks for voters in line on Nov 3 Voting Day.    
3. Presidents’ Report. Nick Roland reported:
· Area Traffic Studies.  Nick reported that the RCNA’s request for a study of the local traffic was approved at the ANC meeting.
· The next General Meeting will be on November 19.   
· On Saturday, October 31, between 4 -7 pm, there will be a Halloween candy and cake table set up by RCNA at Unity Park.  Volunteers are needed.
· Local Parks.  The condition of the small Florida Park needs to be checked.  Separately, at Unity Park, the problems in the park are still continuing.  Local businesses and residents have complained.  The police are aware of the situation, and the ANC is working on solutions.  A public Porta-John is planned for the alley near Columbia and Adams Mill (north of the BB&T Plaza). 
· Community Issues.  Fiona Clem noted that many local streets are not being properly swept because of the health crisis, and that this problems needs to be addressed.  Also, it was noted that the Beekman Place entrance area has been having some traffic issues, and that the city is aware of this problem.
4. The Annual Reed Cooke Neighborhood Association Board Elections were held.  The following had been announced as running at the September 24 General Meeting:  Nick Roland for President.  Romaine Johnson for Vice-President.  Fiona Clem for Treasurer.  Steve McKevitt for Secretary.  Ernest Springs for At-Large Representative.  Peter Lyden for Board Member Emeritus.  These people, plus the additional individuals noted below were nominated at the Oct 22 meeting.  Running unopposed, the following were elected, by Zoom vote, at this meeting. 
President:   Nick Roland

Vice President:   Romaine Johnson

Second Vice President:   J. Swiderski

Secretary:   Steve McKevitt

Second Secretary:   Yonah Bromberg Gaber

Treasurer:   Fiona Clem

Member at Large:   Ernest Springs

Member Emeritus:   Peter Lyden
Meeting adjourned.  Next general meeting scheduled for Thursday, November 19, at 7:00 pm.

                 






    Minutes by Steve McKevitt

